
1 

 

The United Reformed Church 

Minutes of a meeting of Mission Council held 7-9 Nove
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17/40 Minutes of the Meeting of Mission Council held 12-14 May 2017 

These were unanimously accepted as an accurate record, and signed by the Moderator.  

 

The Revd Dr Michael Jagessar sought, and received, Mission Council’s support in drawing attention 

of local churches to the extreme difficulties faced by many of the URCs global partner Churches, 

especially the Church in Myanmar. 

 

The General Secretary gave notice of an additional resolution to be tabled with Paper J2. 

 

17/41 MCAG 

The General Secretary reported on feedback from the previous Mission Council regarding the 

quality of debate.  Some on MCAG had seen debate as ‘robust’, while others had felt it was 

‘adversarial’. The General Secretary reported that MCAG had recommended that the Clerk address 

the matter of alternative resolutions when looking at standing orders.  He reminded Mission 

Council of good conduct in debate. 
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at whether training for NSMs should have a) basic core components and b) follow specific training for 

Model I, II or III, or a possible Model IV.  

Agreed by consensus. 

2. Mission Council instructs Ministries Committee to prepare a proposal for locally ordained ministers, 

taking account of how that fits with the other ministries of the church, including stipendiary ministry, non-

stipendiary ministry as it currently is, local leadership (recognising that there is no denominational scheme 

as such) and the eldership, including the specific role of authorised elders. 

 

The General Secretary proposed the alternative resolution: 

‘Mission Council instructs the Ministries Committee to review the church’s models of Non Stipendiary 

Ministry, taking account of how these fit with the other ministries of the Church.’ 

 

After discussion, Mission Council was unable to come to a decision, and Resolution 2 was referred to the 

Facilitation Group. 

 

3. Mission Council supports the idea of a formal appointment process for all NSMs as on-going support 

for their ministry and commends that to the Synods. 

Agreed by consensus. 

 

4. Mission Council supports the idea of a formal review process for all NSMs as on-going support for their 

ministry and commends that to the Synods. 

Agreed by consensus. 

 

5. Mission Council supports the idea of a formal retirement process for all NSMs as on-going support for 

their ministry and commends that to the Synods. 

Agreed by consensus. 

 

6. Mission Council instructs the Ministries Committee and Education and Learning Committee to look 

again at the training needs of those transferring between one form of ministry and another with 

particular reference to the circumstances in which further preparation might be offered or required.    

Agreed by consensus. 
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17/47 Paper P1 – Law and Polity Advisory Group, Draft Complaints Policy 

The Assembly Clerk, the Revd Michael Hopkins, presented a draft complaints policy, responded to a 

number of questions and comments, and noted a number of suggestions from members of Mission Council. 

 

Mission Council agreed by consensus to accept the principle of a complaints policy, and requested that 

further work be done on the draft. 

 

17/48  Paper U1 – MCAG, Criteria for the appointment of a General Secretary 

Immediate Past Moderator, Mr John Ellis, presented Paper U1, and moved the Resolution.  

 

Mr Ellis responded to a number of questions.  The Moderator suggested that members of Mission Council 

reflect upon this question and return to it later in the meeting. 

 

Mission Council adjourned at 2125 with evening prayers led by the Chaplain. 

  

 

WEDNESDAY 8 NOVEMBER 

 

Session 4 
Mission Council was reconvened at 0915 with morning prayers led by the Chaplain.  The Moderator, Mr 

Alan Yates, was in the chair. 

 

17/49  Paper D2 – Education and Learning -  Successor to TLS 
The Revd Fiona Thomas introduced Professor Graham Handscomb, who presented Paper D2, the progress 

report of the TLS Task and Finish Group.  Mission Council debated the paper at length before addressing 

the resolution, amended by consensus by the addition of the words ‘and in the light of the discussion at 

Mission Council.’ 

 

Mission Council commends the progress made on designing a successor to “Training for Learning and 

Serving” (TLS) and directs the Education and Learning Committee to continue implementation as outlined 

in the paper and in the light of the discussion at Mission Council. 

Agreed by consensus. 

 

Mission Council was adjourned at 1055. 

 

 

Session 5 
Mission Council was reconvened at 1130.  The Moderator, the Revd Kevin Watson, was in the chair. 

 

17/50 Paper M4 
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17/54 Paper C1 – Communications Committee: The Future for Reform 

The Convenor of the Communications Committee, Mr Peter Knowles, presented the report and moved the 

Resolution: 

Mission Council recognises the contribution of Reform
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It was agreed, at the suggestion of the Revd Nigel Uden, that this matter be revisited at the March 2018 

Mission Council with a view to presenting a proposal to the 2018 General Assembly. 

 

Mission Council adjourned at 1826. 

 

 

Session Eight 
Mission Council reconvened at 1945. The Moderator, the Revd Kevin Watson, was in the chair. 

 

17/58 Paper F1 Faith and Order Committee 
The Convenor, the Revd Dr Alan Spence, presented the report and responded to a number of questions and 

comments. 

 

17/59 Paper D1 Education and Learning: Lay Development Strategy 
The Revd Fiona Thomas presented a report on the work of the Education and Learning Committee.  A 

picture is being built up of existing practices in Lay Development, and further consultations are taking place 

widely, particularly with Synods.  A strategy is gradually being developed, and any questions, comments or 

suggestions would be welcomed. 

 



8 

 

17/63 Paper G1 - Budget 2018 

The Treasurer, Mr Ian Hardie, presented the budget for 2018, and the Resolution: 

Mission Council adopts the budget for 2018 as set out in the Appendix of paper G1 of Mission Council 

November 2017. 

After discussion, Mission Council agreed. 

 


